Columbia County Community Healthcare Consortium, Inc.
Executive Committee
Notes from the meeting of August 23, 2017

Attending Committee Members: Robin Andrews, Theresa Lux, Beth Schuster, Tam Mustapha, Linda Tripp
Absent Committee Members: Art Proper
Additional Board Members: Chelly Hegan, Nancy Watrous
Staff Members: Claire Parde, Lisa Thomas, Tara Ellinger 

CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by President Beth Schuster.

Mission Statement Review
The group was reminded that during last summer’s strategic planning process, it had identified the need to review and possibly revise the agency’s mission statement. At the time, there was a particular concern about the use of the word “quality,” as the agency does not have a role in assessing quality.  During the discussion, it was also noted that the word “healthcare” is problematic, as many of our programs directly provide or facilitate access to human services as well; it also suggests that we are a provider of healthcare services.  Finally, the group discussed how the current mission statement does not adequately reflect the emphasis the agency places on whole systems.  It was agreed that these reasons were sufficient to consider changes to the statement, the audience for which the group viewed as including staff, board, elected officials, partners, supporters (including funders), and clients.   After some wordsmithing, the group agreed to propose a new mission to read, “To advance the health and well-being of individuals and their communities.”  This will be presented by Chelly Hegan to the Entire Board at its meeting of October 4th.

Board and Community Members as Ambassadors
The group discussed how we might encourage both Board and other community members to serve as ambassadors of the agency.  It was suggested that we might host a training about how to be an ambassador.  Feedback from board members is also important.  For instance, a board member noted that he had referred someone to our agency who could not find our information in the directory (phone book). The point was made that we still have clients who use phone books, read newspapers, and may not use the internet, and we need to be considerate of that large group compared to the new generation who only use the internet as a resource. 

Update on Personnel
[bookmark: _GoBack]The last member of the original group of drivers retired last week.   As those original drivers sensed that they were becoming less able due to age or illness, they have all voluntarily resigned, demonstrating their commitment to safety and care for the clients and agency. The remaining pool of 10-11 drivers is now generally younger (more likely to be 55 than 75); all have been employed with the Consortium 5 years or less. 

Other Discussion
The group discussed dedicating a portion of the board meeting agendas to “Mission Moments” (though perhaps not by that name), during which time a board member might speak to the reasons why they are involved, and tell a short story that illustrates their interests and concerns. 

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 10:19 am.

The next Executive Committee meeting is scheduled for September 27, 2017.
